

Dear Club Cross Country Secretary/Manager/Official

Please find enclosed a map giving the location of the facilities and course being used for the promotion of the Division 1, Birmingham League race in Coventry on Saturday 14 January 2017. The event has been issued with a permit by the Midland Counties Cross Country Association and a risk assessment for the course has been completed.

The course is again at Coundon Hall Park, Tamworth Rd, Coventry with changing and showers at Keresley Grange School (Post Code **CV6 2EH**). Numbers should be collected from the school.

Parking is at the park, either at the Waste Lane entrance, near to the school, or outside the park changing rooms accessed via Tamworth Road. Any coaches MUST use the car park of the Royal Court Hotel which is accessed via the Tamworth Road post code CV7 8JG. Please DO NOT park on the grassed areas in the park, this being one of the conditions imposed on us for using the park.

Team managers please ensure that your number boards are handed in before the race commences either to the referee or myself. Similarly after the race your team's completed envelope with all your discs to the Division Secretary <u>at the finish funnel</u> as soon as possible.

Refreshments will be available during the afternoon at the school but results will not be announced after the finish.

The start is at 2:30 pm and is situated about 300m from the school. The course will be of three laps (approximately 5.5 miles) and is fast grass land which is suitable for spikes.

If you have any queries please contact me on

02476 674665 or mobile 07929249796

Yours faithfully

Bill Adcocks
Division 1 Secretary